Motion – Supporting Harrow Council’s Opposition to the ULEZ Expansion – 23.02.2023
This Council notes:
· In the summer of 2022, Harrow Council agreed a motion to oppose Sadiq Khan’s ULEZ expansion and protect our poorest and most vulnerable residents as well as businesses.
· There have been serious concerns raised by many Harrow residents about the impact of this expansion on their family finances and businesses.
· Once expanded, the ULEZ could cost a family with a non-compliant car up to £87.50 per week (£350 per month).
· The Mayor’s own research shows that the ULEZ expansion will make only minimal difference to outer London’s air quality. When weighed with the economic and financial devastation the ULEZ will cause to Harrow, this nominal benefit is not justifiable.
· The £200 million minimum cost of expanding the ULEZ could be spent on far better and more positive schemes that work with local people to improve London’s air quality.
· Harrow Council, alongside Hillingdon, Bexley, Bromley and Surrey County Council, has applied for permission for a Judicial Review of the Mayor’s decision to expand the ULEZ to outer London.
This Council believes:
· It is highly likely that Sadiq Khan will move the goalposts and widen the criteria for the ULEZ scheme sometime after it is expanded and does not believe the Mayor is expanding the scheme using £200 million only to generate ‘nominal income’.
This Council resolves:
· To fully support local residents in opposing Sadiq Khan’s money making ULEZ tax.
· To fully support the Administration in refusing to cooperate with TfL in installing any ULEZ infrastructure.
· To fully support the administration’s application for a Judicial Review of the Mayor’s decision.

Proposed by: Cllr Paul Osborn
Seconded by: Cllr Marilyn Ashton
